WOODBURY PARKS & RECREATION
COMMITTEE MEETING
JANUARY 21, 2020

Present: Joey Gianzero, Recreation Director
Councilmen Tom Burke, Tyler Etzel, Willa Freiband,
John Smith, Rey Hernandez, Denice daCunha, Marti Nask, Mary Porcu

John Smith elected Chair, Willa Freiband elected Secretary

- The Committee had concerns with the Treasurer role and would like to continue to sign vouchers
each month. 4 signatures needed.
The Committee should be provided budget updates and participate in reviewing next year’s budget. -

Old business:

Security 7 : .
Joey reported Police signed a contract with Stratagem for security cameras at both parks. It

doesn’t come out of Parks budget. They need internet and the feed goes into the police
department. :

The Committee would like to request a camera at Brickley Field.

Pool
Regarding pool user capacity, there’s been no response from the Health Department yet.
They have safety guidelines which are different from what the pool consultant uses for

calculating capacity. This info will help residents select preferred design and should be available
before the referendum. :

Town Engineer will make a rendering of the pool designs. The committee would like this to happen
ASAP so that the referendum can happen sooner.

The Committee will look at the renderings. Tom Burke will arrange for a workshop with the pool
consultant and the town board to review the renderings before it’s unveiled to the public..
Plan size renderings should be posted for public view. ‘

The swim lanes should not be painted. Ropes will suffice.

Supervisor Frank Palermo will let us know what the timing is for the referendum. The BOE has to let
us know what dates Woodbury can hold a vote.
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Questionsto have answered:

Put together a time line!
Referendum dates — ask BOE so it doesn’t interfere with primary elections.
* Renderings to be provided by Town Engineer.
Is the past petition now null and void?
Work session with town board, parks committee, Town Engineer and the pool consultant.
Is this all on hold until we get it approved from the community?
Decide if the borings need to be done and get them done.

Movie night is this Friday, Jan. 24, with pizza, water and juice. Cups and jug of water preferred to
bottles.

New Business:

People need to clean up after they use the community center before they get their security deposit
back, including balloons or signs posted outside the center.

Park Committee would like to have recycling at the parks. There is no recycle bin. We asked Joey to
call'and ask what the cost of a bin is. Rey will ask a concerned resident (Martha Lopez) who is
working in conjunction with the bottle depot in Central Valley. She may be interested in helping
with this. The Scouts could also be approached to become involved in the community center
with recycling. '

Ice Skating: There is a company that makes an ice skating surface. Joey and Supervisor Palermo will
look at Greenwood Lake rink to see how it works.

Mary will explore a Winter Carnival.
Mary will be in charge of a Kite Flying day this spring. Joey has the details for the day.

The Annual Pancake breakfast is on Super Bowl| Sunday, February 2 at the Community Center for the
John P. Burke Memorial Scholarship. It will be from 8 am to 12. The cost is $10 pp. Children free.

A discussion about having a town Christmas tree lighting was held. If we use solar lighted trees we
don’t have to be concerned about electricity and it can be placed by the gates across from the
diner. ’

Next meeting: February 18, 2020, 7:30 pm at the park office.

Motion to adjourn: Willa Freiband

Minutes prepared by Willa Freiband



